

Dixie Fire

July 13, 2021

1713 Rest [redacted] contacted  
re fire near [redacted] in Feather  
River Canyon. [redacted]  
to call 911 direct to report  
fire as

~1720 [redacted] responding. Notification  
to NV Tult Group of fire req  
T man + 1 SIPT

1720 T Line [redacted] contacted  
Pss [redacted] and said he was  
responding w/ 1 T Line T man

1715 [redacted] called. I told him  
I would respond and he could  
support

1800 [redacted] Staging instructed  
SIPT 213 to Stage Army 70 of Concow Rd  
I continued down canyon to tree w/  
w/ IC. 1

1820 Meet w/ Dixie IC B213

BC [REDACTED] He inquired about access and avail of S1P1213 for access. I told him I would drive up to Cresta where I could look at fire to see where it was located for potential access

1853 Drove out of the canyon to get cell service or Sat phone not connecting. Contacted [REDACTED] and S1P1213 had them follow me back in to the canyon to meet w/ Dixie IC.

1901 Contacted [REDACTED] to inquire about [REDACTED] [REDACTED] said he was still in the area.

1930 Talked w/ Dixie IC who asked if [REDACTED] could assist with getting [REDACTED] crew S in to the fire and IC stated no need for S1P1213<sub>2</sub>

2000 Drove back to Hwy 70  
@ Pulga Bridge and released  
SPT E213. Then drove to  
cell area and contacted PSS  
[redacted] with an update on the  
fire. Fire still burning in 2 areas  
with retarded ground fire. Crews  
working way in with difficult  
access.

2020 Drove back to ICP Hwy 70  
east of Cresta to meet with  
Dixie IC. Dixie IC advised  
E2185 had made access above  
fire and 300V 30101 line +  
E2183 made access last couple  
miles on foot from Camp Creek  
Rd and had started line construction  
near head down left flank.

2100 Contacted [redacted] and T Line  
+ [redacted] T Line [redacted]  
working way out Camp Creek  
Rd.

3

2110 Talked to Dixie E.C.

PGE resources departing the  
line and I would notify  
BTV E.C. when all resources  
off-line. Drive to Scoolers  
to await [REDACTED]

2130 Contacted [REDACTED] to update  
report. Tied in w/ [REDACTED]

2219 Contacted BTV E.C. to advise  
that all PGE resources are  
off the line.

July 14, 2021

0532 Per Camp 1.00 acres model

pos moving westerly toward 500 KV

300 U3 IC

[REDACTED]

0535 Dixie IC called to

advise of T line threat

Brushing 0600 Scooters

D2105 IC done

0600 Briefed [REDACTED]

then [REDACTED]

July 14

0800 Briefing & Scooter

Discussed T assets and guarding  
against tanker drops. SIPR

approved to pin track Busha Crk

1101 from Rock Creek east along

Hwy 70 thru Big Bend 1101 from

7.5 mi from west to Eonca

0900 Touched down w/ PSS [REDACTED]

T Line [REDACTED] re Risk to Caribou

Table 230 kV.

0915 Put out pin update Signal  
to NU Test Group

1030 230kV lines req. De Emergo  
lines Call ECC

{ Bush Creek / Rock Creek / Cresta 230kV

{ Rock Creek / Poe 230kV

Caribou / Table 230kV

Caribou. Talmage 115kV off Grid

6

1040. Talked to [redacted] T Line  
re the emergency reqs for all 230kV  
lines. Also relayed info to [redacted]

1045 Talked to ECE about de-energize  
request.

1050 called 2nd time to confirm

□ 1057 B2120 req outage data contact  
for outage info.

1102 Checked w/ ECE again re  
which lines. IC to meet me at  
Scooter in 10 min

Head met across 24 NO2 to  
No/E

1112 IC discussing manj IC to  
Idea Mtr

1122 Consulting w/ IC D2102 re  
230kV. Ok to keep the 2 in  
Canyon energized. Keep off Carbon 7

1126 Contacted [redacted] to  
reaffirm request of CAC Fire  
to de-energize only the Caribou Tables  
and keep energized Buckhorn Pock Cresta  
280KV and Pock Creek POC 280KV

1138 Contacted [redacted] to provide  
updates and relay CAC Fire  
B2120 request to have contact for  
outage/trouble information associated  
w/ Cresta Dam. [redacted] will get contact  
and provide to me so I can provide  
to B2120 done around 1315

1145 Returned LPA [redacted] call re update  
on fire so he could provide notice  
to his contacts.

1148 Contacted by [redacted] re about  
Plumas Co outage. Contacted [redacted]  
who confirmed that they are working to island  
Plumas County. Made contact with Carson  
and told him that.  
1200 Travel to Chico for fuel.



1339: Talk w w [REDACTED] SIPT

no change. Fire reported @ 1100  
acres

1430 Arrived at ICP Flea Mtn and  
received a briefing from Dixie IC. Stated  
1400 IS perimeter sub fire at 600+ acres  
but AA now estimating 1100 acres.  
Talked about critical nature of T Line 290kV  
and trying to keep them energized.

1511 Increase of flows from [REDACTED]  
due to Dixie concern of USFS  
concerns

[REDACTED]  
[REDACTED] BCG3 [REDACTED] D2100  
1525 Both USFS + CAL FIRE  
the increased flow for Hydro

1340 Talked to IC re perimeter  
map

1350 USFS PNF req public information

1629. Talked to [REDACTED]

re status of firm and potential  
for upgrades to Bucke Rock Cresta 230kV  
and Rock Creek Poe 230kV

1655. [REDACTED]

E212 night shift

w/9232C bridge Cresta

213, 251, 252. Work. 0700

Scotia

Butte Co DA Cresta Powerhouse

[REDACTED]  
DA Investigator [REDACTED]

1735 [REDACTED]

re Butte Co

DA [REDACTED] info passed info on  
about request to interview

T. Man [REDACTED] also

discussed threat to Bucke Creek

1101 and CALFIRE approved

re negotiation

1750 Follow up w/ [REDACTED]

1101

10